
 

                                                       JACK RUSSELL TERRIER CLUB OF CANADA 

    Outcrossing Registration Policy 
 
The JRTCC does not recommend breeding to anything other than 
another JRTCC/JRTCA/JRTCGB registered Jack Russell Terrier. In 
the event a JRTCC breeder decides it is necessary to outcross to 
another non-AKC registered working terrier breed for working 
purposes, the JRTCC will not consider it a violation to the Breeders 
Code of Ethics (BCOE). However, the JRTCC will NOT register the 
progeny of such a cross until the outcross terrier is in the third 
generation.  
 
The outcross terrier MUST be clearly noted on the pedigree, and 
must be an acceptable working terrier that is NOT kennel club 
registered.  
 
The same policy applies if a terrier is purchased from overseas or in 
the USA whose pedigree contains an outcross within the first two 
generations. 
 

The JRTCC considers its registry an OPEN registry because it 
accepts Jack Russell Terriers whose parents are not registered with 
the JRTCC/JRTCA. The intent is to permit terriers and their owners 
who were not previously within the JRTCC to join, or for those 
terriers to become registered. 
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